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Dear Parents/Carers

It has been unbelievable weather this week. I cannot believe that we have had to face potential flooding in some of the outside areas on the school site. I’m not sure it’s looking much better for next week I’m afraid – but hopefully we will see some sunshine during half term, which is only one week away. 
Smartboards

The new interactive whiteboards were successfully installed last weekend. I’m not sure who was more excited – the children or the adults. The staff are rapidly getting used to the new technology, discovering all the amazing things the boards can do. They are going to make such a difference to teaching and learning at Hope Brook.
Book in a Box

This morning, during Collective Worship, I revealed this week’s ‘Book in a Box’. It was Julia Donaldson’s ‘A Squash and a Squeeze’. This was obviously a popular book because 40 children named the correct book title and author. 
Parent Governor Elections

The closing date to apply for the vacancy on our Governing Body is Friday 28th May. If you would be interested in becoming a ‘critical friend’ to the school, applications can be submitted until 12pm. Full details of the position and the necessary forms can be found on the website – under the ‘Governors’ tab.
Vacancies

We currently have two vacancies – Clerk to Governors post and a part time Y1/2 teacher (0.5) as a job share in Woodpeckers. Details of both posts can be found on the website – under the ‘Vacancies’ tab. The closing date for both posts is next week.
Brooklets Parents Evening

The parents evening for children joining Robins next year will be held this week. The meetings will be virtual – so we have decided to offer two evening slots for the meetings – Tuesday 25th May at 4pm and Wednesday 26th May at 6pm.
Grammar Schools Entrance Test

For parents of children in Year 5 who would like their children to be considered for a Grammar School place, the registration window for the 2022 Admissions Entrance Test is 17th May – 30th June 2021. The Entrance Test date is Saturday 11th September 2021. Further information about secondary school places can be found at the following link.

https://www.gloucestershire.gov.uk/education-and-learning/school-admissions/apply-for-a-secondary-school/
We are also aware that the Grammar School Open Days are starting to be advertised.

· Pate’s Grammar School - Monday 28th June or Friday 2nd July 2021

· Sir Thomas Rich’s School – 28th – 30th June 2021

I hope you have a very enjoyable weekend.
Stay safe
Stephanie Severn
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